Village of Nelsonville Board of TrusteesPRIVATE 


January 22, 2019
                                   MINUTES

Trustees Potts, Caccamise, Moroney, and Mayor O’Neill – present.  Trustee Bowman was absent.

Executive session started at 6:30 RE:  Homeland Towers Lawsuit

1. Pledge to the Flag – opened 7:30pm

2
Approval of vouchers – CC - AP

3
Approval of minutes – CC-  DM
4. Correspondence :  
January DOT CHIPS statement – Mindy reported
Letters from residents regarding the Secor St parcel – not reading individual letters- everyone has seen the letters…..
5.  Reports -  
Mindy – ELECTION RESOLUTION – the general election 3/19/19 and registration day 3/9/19…..  AP – CC 
Mayor O’Neill -   Update on DOT / Frost – Bakery parking lot – Mayor O’Neill reported…….traffic flow – speed - 
                              Storm update – Road conditions – Thank you to Marc & Philipstown Highway Dept – Mayor O’Neill reported….Marc Manzoeillo – and Philipstown Hwy Department…..
Chris Caccamise -  Artist Display in Spring at Village Hall – Series of exhibitions – town hall and lawn – for the Spring – Board volunteered to keep offices open…..
Dave Moroney – Building update  -  lower toilet repair – better weather for window replacements….concrete poured in the basement, etc…..also cleaning twice monthly…..
Mayor O’Neill reports on the Verizon / AT&T lawsuit….Homeland and Verizon seeking monetary damages…… AT&T only wants to overturn the decision….Philipstown talks broke down…. We are now in the process of responding to discovery….
Mindy read Trustee Bowmans statement.

6.  Old Business – PRIORITIZE

         5-G  - top of the list – zoning regulation - AP
        SEWER -  5 – 4 – 3.5 – 5  need funding to look into this…
        AIR BNB - skipped
        COMPREHENSIVE PLAN – required by law to have this – key to everything else 
        SPRING STREET – PARKING –DOT State says not enough traffic to have the State mandate 
        SECOR STREET PROPERTY

Open to the Floor – 
Carolyn Llewellyn -  308 Main St.  – commented about the sidewalks being unshoveled….. talked about reminding people about the obligation to keep the sidewalks shoveled……also commented about wanted to see the Secor parcel be given over to OSI to prevent a cell tower.

Dove Pedlovsky – 10 Secor Street

Joe Plummer – 30 Cedar St Spur

David Limburg – 2 Crown Street

Jennifer Young – 246 Main St. – Crown and Main
Tom Robertson – Secor/ Pearl – against – would like to see a Park owned by the Village.
Mary Rice  -  Har Mil Place – spoke about the Spring Street parking situation – she is in favor of OSI
Ezra Clementson – 330 Main St. – comprehensive plan – community group ?
Pat Donahue – Cold Spring – resident of CS – questioned if OSI would prevent federal court to order Cell Tower on Secor….
“OSI submitted a document and that document was released to the public before it should have been….”

Gloria Van Tassel – 279 Main Street – heard that the document was shared by one of the trustees – she is very upset by the fact that one of the Trustees released the document.

Mayor O’Neill wants to combine with Philipstown and Cold Spring to retain an RF Engineer to tell us what we need to do and what we do not need to do regarding the Cell Service…..

7. Adjourn

